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Moulamein Public School

Email: Moulamein-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

www.moulamein-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au T: 03 5887 5208

2025 Term 1 Week 11

WK Upcoming Events
Friday 11th April Whole School Assembly
11 Easter Hat Parade
Last day of Term
Friday 25th April ANZAC Day Service
TERM 3
Monday 28t April School Development Day
Tuesday 29" April School Development Day
1 Wednesday 30th Students return for TERM 2
April
Thursday 1st May Primary Netball West Trials
Tuesday 6t May Mrs McGuiness @ Rural South & West Principals’ Conference
- Sydney
5 Wednesday 7t Mrs McGuiness @ Rural South & West Principals’ Conference
Friday 9th May Zone Cross Country @ Wakool
Tuesday 13t May MAGS Morning Tea
3 Wednesday 14 Barham High School 2026 Year 7 — Transition Day

Thursday 15t May

Hip Hop Dance workshop

Friday 16" May

The Resilience Project Parent Information Session

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes

As we approach the upcoming school holidays, the staff at Moulamein
Public School would like to take this opportunity to extend our warmest
wishes to all students, families, and community members. We hope that
the Easter holiday brings you a time of rest, reflection and joy.

We appreciate your continued support and partnership in fostering a
positive learning environment for our students. Thank you, and we look
forward to welcoming everyone back after the holidays, refreshed and
ready for the exciting opportunities that lay ahead.

Principals Message - Judy McGuiness




Triva Night Wrap-up

| would like to extend a big thank you to our P&C for organising the Trivia Night last Saturday night. The event was a
success, filled with an atmosphere of enjoyment and laughter.

Thank you to everyone who participated and contributed to making this event memorable. Your support of our amazing
small school is greatly appreciated.

We look forward to many more enjoyable gatherings in the future.

Zone Cross Country

Congratulations to the students listed, who have been selected to represent our school at the Zone Cross Country Car-
nival on 9th May in Wakool. Your hard work and dedication have not gone unnoticed, and we are extremely proud of

your achievement.

. Alex . Lewis

. Hudson . Poppy

. Edward . Willow

. Jasper . Hamish

. Mercia . Will

o Lucy + Harry

. Bryli . Kamilah

. Jobi . Xavier

. Dan . Laila

s+  Rafael ¢+  Marlee
. Chayse

Netball Trials

Last Friday, Lacey, Almay, Willow, Emma, Hannah and
Karmilah competed in the Moulamein PSSA Netball Tri-
als at Balranald. A big shout out to Almay for being se- Rt
lected to represent Moulamein PS at the Primary Netball (i<
West Trials, being held on 1st May 2025 at Naranderra.

Anzac Day - Friday, 25t April

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, we
are planning for our students to participate in the march.
Please contact the school office ASAP to confirm if your
child/ren will be marching on the day. This will allow us
to allocate student jobs such as carrying the flag and
laying our school wreath.

Anzac Doi ‘ iSth April



YEAR 3/4 NEWSLETTER

Well, this term has flown by! Year 3 [ 4 has had an exceptional start to the
term, and we have settled into our classroom routines and expectations.
We have been exploring narrative structures and features, with some
great writing samples produced throughout the term. Along with this, we
have been working hard with spelling and reading this term.

In Numeracy we have been developing our whole number skills through
number talks, along with our addition and subtraction abilities. We have
also been working with measurement, where we measured items in the
classroom.

In Science, we have looked at materials and their properties and
conducted an experiment to see which material would be the best to
create a ball from. We have also learned about the importance of
environments, learning about how rainforests help us, and how we can
help it.

It's been a busy and engaging start, and | am extremely proud of the kids
for settling in so well. 'm not sure where this came from, but their
determination to march in unison in lines has become a constant sight
around the school after break times. We have had lots of interesting
conversations as a class, and there are lots of curious minds in here.

Homework will be starting next term, along with home readers, so
if you have any questions on this please contact me!




Keeping safe during the school \\:\‘IZ)
holidays NSW

School holidays are a time for

children to take a break from their . )
daily routines, and spend it with S ( S O@ L_ S

families and friends.

Parents and families play the most crucial role as a child’s first teacher.

By the pre-teen years, many children are starting to become increasingly independent
wanting to do more things without their parents and/or carers around.

Use the holidays as an opportunity to talk with and show your child how to be a safe
pedestrian, rider and passenger. This upskilling will support them as their need for

independence increases. Talk to your children about safe places to play. Highlight the
risks and challenges in different neighbourhoods and traffic environment differences
when on holidays.

Consider independent activities your child might do in the holiday period and how
you can help to make it safer.

Messages to share with your children when they're out and about:

they always tell you/an adult when and where they are going

 if feeling unsafe, tell someone and move to somewhere safer

* avoid playing near driveways and carparks as drivers may not
see them

* check their bike's brakes, bell, reflectors and tyres are all
working before going for aride

e correctly wear a helmet when riding any device

* remove their headphones when near traffic so they can hear
approaching vehicles

¢ stop, look, listen, think before they cross the road, and not just

follow their friends

wear bright clothing so drivers can see them, especially when

it's twilight.

For further support go to the department’s Road Safety Education program at
education.nsw.gov.au/road-safety-education or visit the families section on
safetytown.com.au



SAVE THE DATE!

MAGS Morning Tea (Mothers, Aunties, Grandmothers and Someone Special Morning Tea)

We will be holding our MAGS Morning Tea on Tuesday, 13th May, at 10 am. More information will be provided at the
start of Term 2.
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MOULAMEIN ANZAC DAY
Friday, 25th April

Dawn Service

0615 hrs Moulamein Triangle
Following this service there will be a cooked breakfast

ANZAC Day March

leaving from Moulamein Business Centre at 10.00am

Commemorative Service m

10.10am at the Cenotaph

Moulamein Public School students will proudly conduct
this commemoration service honouring the service of all
Australian service men and women.

«+ There will be limited seating so please bring a
chair if you require one.




